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Meeting Date:  September 23, 2014 
 
Applicant:   Michael Ingram, Architect 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1108 
 

Address:   #631 Whitehead Street 
   
Description of Work: Demolition of existing building. 
 
Building Facts: The building for this review is a non-contributing 

structure. According to the Property Appraiser’s 
records the structure was built in 1958. According to 
a circa 1965 photo the cbs structure was one story. 
The actual footprint of the structure is fairly similar to 
the footprint depicted in the 1962 Sanborn map.  The 
structure had several changes like the construction of 
a second floor, side and back additions as well as a 
mansard metal roof. The site is on a corner but the 
building is located towards the North West portion of 
the site. The next property on the back, facing Angela 
Street, is a vacant lot. The site has several trees. 

 
Ordinance Cited in 
Review: Sections 102-217 (3), demolition for contributing or 

historic structures of the Land Development 
Regulations.  

 
 

 
Staff Analysis 

 
On August 27, 2014 the Commission approved the design of a new parking lot 
for the lot and the first reading for the demolition of the existing building. The 
Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the demolition of an existing concrete 
building that was built in 1958. Although the structure has been altered the 
existing footprint is similar than the one depicted in the 1962 Sanborn map. The 
photograph found circa 1965 depicts a one story structure on the same location 
as the existing one. It is staff’s opinion that some of the existing first floor walls 
are deemed historic therefore the structure shall be reviewed as a non-
contributing historic building. 
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It is staff’s opinion that the way the building looks today does not have any 
resemblance to what was originally designed. Any character defining features of 
the 1958 era building are inexistence and the building has been qualified as a 
non-contributing structure. Staff recommends to the Commission to consider the 
second reading request for demolition. It is staff’s opinion that the existing 
building will not be deemed to be considered contributing in a near future. If the 
demolition is approved this will be the final reading. 
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